
 

July 25, 2024 

 
Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 
Approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement with Marion County for Juvenile Detention services at the 

 

For Filing Use Only 

BCC Agenda Date/Item: ______________ 

Marion County Juvenile Detention Facility. Agreement value not to exceed $1,588,000 for Fiscal Period 
August 1, 2024 – June 30, 2026. Funding is through Oregon Youth Authority and $205,040 in budgeted 

County General Funds.   
 

Previous Board 

Action/Review 

This is a new Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA). 

Performance 

Clackamas 

1. Provide assessment and detention services to youth so they can receive the 
appropriate level of monitoring and services that provides for community safety. 
2. Ensure safe, healthy and secure communities.   

Counsel Review Yes Procurement Review No 

Contact Person Ed Jones Contact Phone 503-650-3169 

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Clackamas County Juvenile Department (CCJD) is requesting approval to contract 

with Marion County Juvenile Detention Facility (MCJDF) for juveniles who are considered to pose a community 

safety risk, and are awaiting further processing in the juvenile court system. This contract with MCJDF is for 3 

guaranteed juvenile detention beds at Bed Day Rate of $210 for FY24/25, and $220.5 for FY25/26. Additional 

Fee-For-Service juvenile detention beds will be provided at the same rates, providing MCJDF has capacity. 

Historically, CCJD contracted with Multnomah County’s Donald E. Long (DEL) juvenile detention facility and 

over the last six (6) years has reduced the number of contracted guaranteed beds due to decreased General 

Fund Support (GFS), increasing year-over-year detention cost at DEL, reduction in needed utilization with the 

addition of a Community Monitoring Program, and DEL’s current contract that does not allow for reduction in of 

contracted beds except in increments of 8- thus causing CCJD to no longer be able to reduce contracted 

detention services. Additionally, CCJD has historically not needed to utilize all of the contracted guaranteed 

detention beds and has paid for services not received. The new model allows for some guaranteed beds based 

on average daily usage, with the ability to purchase additional beds on a fee-for-service basis as needed and 

available. The detention beds are paid for in FY24-25 budget with a combination of General Fund (37%) and 

pass through State funding received through the Oregon Youth Authority (OYA) (63%).  

RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends the Board of County Commissioners approve the attached 

Intergovernmental Agreement. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Christina McMahan, Juvenile Director 

Juvenile Department 

Twest2
Christina L. McMahan
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